

## Wonderful Word Publishers

P. O. Box 315

Powell, Tennessee 37849

Phone: (865) 441-3181- Email: cmcimino@yahoo.com

**July 2019** 

Dear Supporters, Family and Friends,

Spring has brought beautiful flowers and trees along with an abundance of rain. We are over 14 inches of our average rainfall for this time of year. It is beautiful here in East Tennessee. Summer is here along with more rain and storms. Our grounds are saturated. As a result trees and large limbs are falling all over the place. God is showing His power in many ways through the weather but are we and others paying attention to His strength and thanking Him for His protection?

Five hundred songbooks have been printed and almost half are gone or ordered. Our thanks and appreciation to the Connors for their faithful service and help.

Tracts have been going out. Our printers, Larry and Judy Connor, keep a supply on hand as many missionaries come by to have printing done. Judy supplied a missionary family whom we have known for many years with 1,200 to be taken to a church in Burlington, N.C. where he is pastoring a Spanish church.

Bro Harmon gave 8,500 tracts and 70 song books to a ministry in New Mexico where they will be used in a prison and also some taken to Casas Grandes in the state of Chihuahua where a new church is being built. Almost 10,000 tracts and 80 songbooks went to a ministry in the state of Coahuila. He and Hilda are going east soon and will be taking tracts and songbooks to a church north of Birmingham that want to start a Spanish ministry. Pray as all these tracts go out that God will use them to touch men, women and children for their need of a Savior.

I have asked prayer many times for my son-in-law, Darryl Smith, many times. God is answering them in a miraculous way. Months ago the procedure that was done to help dissolve the blood clot on his liver worked well enough so that he could be back on the transplant list. At that point they said they could do nothing more for him and suggested to see another set of liver doctors in San Antonio that were at the University Hospital. So they started there and really liked the doctors. Time passes and on May 14 Mishal got a call that a liver was available for them to come ASAP. In the meantime Darryl's pastor called and said a friend of his in Fort Worth was by his wife's side as she was dying from a blood clot that went to the brain. She had requested her organs to be donated if they would go to Christians who were in need. Darryl's pastor called to let Darryl know he could have her liver if it could be worked out. Many things had to be worked out, insurance problems, doctors, transportation etc. Darryl had lost his insurance through his work but they had carried him for a couple of months but time had run out. The doctor in San Antonio got on the phone and pled his case for Darryl and Blue Cross Blue Shield said they would cover it. It took several days to find other recipients and on May the 17th Darryl was in surgery receiving a new liver. When the surgeon saw the liver he said it was "beautiful" compared to Darryl's which was rotten. The lady was active, not a smoker or a drinker. He had some issues after surgery but he was so weak going into it. Medication and other things had to get adjusted. No signs of rejection at all. They stayed in S.A. for 6 weeks and just came home June 23. He has to see his heart doctor to get some things checked out. They will return to S.A. every two weeks for a while for follow up visits. Continue to pray for him as he gains strength. Over the last 2 years he has lost a tremendous amount of weight, 30 pounds since the surgery. We know God has worked a miracle through all this. To Him be all the glory.

Wonderful Word thanks you for your prayers and financial support. You are a part in helping to get the Gospel out to those who may have never heard of God's saving grace. Pray for all the workers and helpers of WWP. The Conner's have 3-4 ladies that come once a week to help fold or assemble tracts. All of them are in or near 80 years old. They love to give their time and effort for the Lord's work.

"Blessed be the LORD God of Israel, who only doeth wondrous things." Psalm 72:17

Sincerely in Christ,

Connie Cimino